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S.B. 722, S.D. 2 
 

RELATING TO GOVERNMENT 
 
 Chairs Evans and Hanohano, Vice Chairs Lowen and Cullen, and members of the 

committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify on S.B. 722, S.D 2.   

 The Office of Information Management and Technology (OIMT) supports the intent of 

S.B. 722, S.D. 2 and offers the following comments for consideration. 

 OIMT understands the need to properly inventory and manage the State’s assets, 

including its land interests.  As such, asset management is one of the seven functions of the 

Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) system program that is currently underway with in the 

planning phase and led by the Department of Budget and Finance with support from OIMT and 

the Departments Accounting and General Services, Human Resources Development, Taxation, 

and Education.  

 As part of our comprehensive development and planning of the proposed ERP system, we 

determined the phases of modules for implementation based on immediacy of need and resource 

allocations.  The asset management function is currently planned for deployment in fiscal year 

2016 with the assumption that the program will receive full funding.  The asset management 

module would encompass all the State’s assets, including buildings, facilities, vehicles, systems, 



 
 
equipment, and all land interests, public trust and otherwise.  The ERP system will provide an 

enterprise-wide view of all assets and provide real-time data and information.    

 In order to comply with the intent of this measure, an interim solution with associated 

funding would need to be developed because no existing system has the requisite capabilities.  

Although an interim solution would provide relief, it would duplicate the efforts of the ERP asset 

management module, divert resources from the current priorities of DAGS and OIMT, and be in 

operational use for less than two years. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written comments on this matter. 
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Aloha Madam Chair Evans and Madam Chair Hanohano of the joint 

committees meeting to hear SB722SD2 Relating to Government.  I am 

Soulee Stroud president of the Association of Hawaiian Civic Clubs here in 

support of this bill. 

 

This bill calls for a comprehensive inventory of public buildings, facilities 

and sites that are located on lands of the public land trust.  This would 

amount to a logical extension of legislative measures that call for the 

inventory of the lands of the public land trust.   

 

While acknowledging that such inventories are at least two decades overdue, 

we urge the committee to support this bill.  Thank you for the opportunity to 

present testimony. 
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